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Fisher/Nightingale Houses, Inc.  
 

        February 20, 2018 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

        With the opening of the Nightingale House at Wright-Patterson Air Force Base in May 1990, compassionate care 

housing in the Department of Defense was born.  Later that year, Zach and Elizabeth Fisher started a dream that, as of 

January 2018, includes a network of 75 Fisher Houses world-wide, with more under construction, pending construction 

or identified with a recognized need.  Fisher House I opened at Wright-Patterson AFB in May 1994.  The Nightingale 

House was demolished in February 2011 and replaced by Fisher House II in April 2011.   

       Wright-Pattersonôs two Fisher Houses are extremely proud to be part of the support provided to our military men 

and women and their families by the Fisher House Foundation.  With a total of 21 bedrooms, the two Wright-Patterson 

AFB Fisher Houses offer 7,665 nights of lodging each year at no cost to the guests, saving them over $1.1M in local 

hotel costs alone annually.     

      The Wright-Patt Fisher Houses provide an opportunity for military families to stay together and support each other 

when a loved one is undergoing medical treatment, providing physical and emotional support to our servicemen and 

servicewomen and their families.  In 2017, these two Houses served 950 families of all ranks, branches of the armed 

forces and all components, including active duty, Guard, Reserve, retired and veterans. They have assisted more than 

twenty thousand families in nearly 28 years of existence. 

       In July 2015, a local family sent their representative on a tour of our Fisher Houses and later that afternoon 

wrote a letter to the President of the Fisher House Foundation stating they would donate $1.075M towards the 

construction of a Fisher House at the Dayton VA Medical Center. The Foundation agreed and a committee of local 

leaders stepped up to meet the challenge from the family to raise $500,000 towards an initial operations and 

sustainment fund.  The committee has worked hard to reach that challenge ï and continues to do so.  Groundbreaking 

took place on 23 October and construction started on 30 October 2017 with an opening targeted for the Fall of 2018.  

The FNHI Board previously voted to take the new Fisher House at the Dayton VA under its auspices and support it 

in the same manner as we do the two Wright-Patt Fisher Houses.   

       Ken Fisher, Chairman and CEO of the Fisher House Foundation, has stated ñFisher Houses work not because of 

the bricks and mortar of the buildings, but because of the staff and volunteers who are the lifeblood of our 

organization and its many initiatives.  The doctors, nurses and other healthcare professionals all help care for our 

military and veterans, and thus help us carry out and continue our mission.  Like most of you, I believe that helping 

our wounded, injured and ill service members and veterans isnôt charity, but rather this nationôs solemn duty.  It is an 

investment in healing and recovery that can give families the opportunity to rebuild their lives.  In these very tough 

situations, they donôt quit on themselves.  Neither should we.  When staff members and volunteers at Fisher Houses 

say, óthank you for your service,ô it is followed up by something far more tangible: resolve.  A resolution to not just 

SAY something, but to DO something to make their lives a little easier, a little safer, a little happier.ò 

       More important than any statistic are the expressions of gratitude the House staff and volunteers hear from families 

who have stayed in the Houses.  They would not have known how to cope with the crisis in their family ï financially, 

emotionally and physically ï had they not been able to stay at a Fisher House and receive the support that comes from 

the dedicated managers, staff, volunteers and other house guests.   

        I continue to be very humbled to serve as the Executive Director of the Fisher/Nightingale Houses, Inc.  I know 

that I am part of an organization that makes a difference every day in the lives of our wounded, injured and ill service 

members, veterans and their families.   

        We fully know and genuinely appreciate that our organization has been able to do what we do because of the 

generous support of people, organizations and companies, both on Wright-Patterson Air Force Base and in the local 

community . We truly appreciate all of the support our organization receives.  We will continue to be good stewards of 

your donations and our organizationôs support of the Fisher House guests will not diminish.   
 

       With great gratitude, 

        
       CHRISTOPHER P. Z. STANLEY 

       Senior Master Sergeant, USAF (Retired) 

       Executive Director 
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The Beautiful Faces of Hope:  
How the Fisher Houses provide guests with so much 
more than just a place to stay  
 

     

        Hope could be the single most 

important service that the Fisher Houses 

provide. These two compassionate care 

houses, located on Wright-Patterson Air 

Force Base adjacent to the Wright-Patterson 

Medical Center, provide an affordable, on-

base refuge close to the medical center for 

patients and their families.  

        The Wright-Patterson Medical Center 

draws patients from around the world. It is 

the largest medical center in the Air Force 

and offers many specialty clinics. 

        The Fisher Houses are a haven after 

long days at the hospital and a place to rest 

and regain strength for the next day's 

challenges. Families can spend time alone in 

their rooms, or share conversation and meals 

with people in similar circumstances in the 

warm atmosphere of our kitchen and dining 

room. 

      The House managers and volunteers 

reduce the feeling of isolation by helping 

guests get settled and letting each family 

know they are never alone.  

       Captain Gretchen Lizza, whose son was 

fighting leukemia, saw the need for a home-

away-from-home at Wright-Patterson and 

helped establish the Nightingale House, the 

first compassionate care house in the 

Department of Defense, opening in May 

1990.   

       In May 1994, Zachary Fisher, a construc-

tion industry giant, and his wife Elizabeth 

donated a Fisher House to Wright-Patterson. 

They wanted to give something back to the 

men and women serving their country.  Fisher 

House II opened at Wright-Patterson AFB in 

April 2011. 

        Today, there are 75 Fisher Houses at 57 

locations (24 military installations, 32 VA 

medical centers and 1 in the United Kingdom 

for the British families) serving our armed 

forces, with groundbreaking and ribbon 

cutting ceremonies planned in 2018, more 

pending construction and even more in the 

recognized need phase.  

        

 

 

Alicia McChord stays at the 

Fisher House when her 

grandmother receives 

medical attention at the 

Wright-Patterson Medical 

Center.  Ms. McChord 

enjoys taking advantage of 

the houseôs kitchen, where 

she cooks for herself and 

other house guests. 

(Courtesy photo)    
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     Together Wright-Pattersonôs Fisher 

Houses have served thousands of families.   

The average length of stay is 11 days.  Some 

guests stay for only a day or two while others 

stay for months.  Weôve even had guests stay 

up to a year or more.  The Houses are 

completely full almost every week. 

       As soon as visitors cross the welcome 

mat and enter the front door, homelike 

comforts abound.  

       The Houses are professionally furnished 

and decorated. There are nine bedrooms in 

Fisher House I and twelve bedrooms in 

Fisher House II .  Both have common living 

rooms, dining rooms, laundry rooms, and 

fully equipped kitchens. 

       All utilities are provided, including 

private phone lines and laptops in each room. 

This allows guests direct communication 

with the hospital and their families.  

       Until September 30, 2006, rooms cost a 

nominal $10 a night which helped cover 

some of the operational expenses. However, 

on October 1, the Fisher House Foundation 

began paying the $10 a night room fee, so 

guests no longer pay to stay in any Fisher 

Houses.  The Fisher/Nightingale Houses, Inc. 

does the fundraising to support day-to-day 

operations and support for the guests. 

       The Fisher Nightingale Houses Inc. is a 

private non-profit 501(c)3 charitable 

organization, registered in the state of Ohio. 

Our mission is to raise funds to support 

compassionate care lodging for patients and 

their families receiving critical medical 

treatment at the Wright-Patterson Medical 

Center. The Board, along with the dedicated 

managers, volunteers and our generous 

Miami Valley partners ensure the continued 

success of these Houses and the Fisherôs 

vision. 

     Even after Zacharyôs death in 1999, the 

Fisher Foundation continues to work under 

the leadership of his nephews and 

grandnephews. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In 2017, the Wright-Patterson 
Houses served 950 Air Force, 

Army, Navy and Marines 
(active duty, retired, Guard 

and Reserve), Veterans and 
their families. 

 
ñMy thoughts of life have always been to do something in 
life that will outlast life.  I was fortunate to find something 

that fulfills that goal completely.ò 
 

-- Zachary Fisher 
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House Guest Comments  
 

ñFisher House is the place I go for security and comfort.  I sleep good here, and I feel safe to cry here.  I get 

close to the Lord here.  Fisher House makes my life easier in taking care of my needs so I can be there for my 

folks.  Without this help I donôt think I could be with my parents.  Please pass this blessing along as I have 

received so much for my family and I hope that maybe we will have support for the Fisher Houses so others 

can be helped too.ò    Deborah H. 

 

ñWe have been here for 14 days and have enjoyed every minute of our time here.  We have really enjoyed 

the hospitality of the whole staff.  Our lives have been so stressed from everything we are going through, but 

the Fisher House is a wonderful place that has made us feel secure and welcome.  Thank you from the 

bottom of our hearts.ò   Tommy and Arlene J. 

 

ñWhat a blessing the Fisher House is!  When stress and anxiety descend on me, it is such a comfort to be 

greeted here by friendly, caring people.  The Fisherôs saw a great need and filled it so that difficult times 

might be made as pleasant as possible.  Our hearts are grateful to them for this living monument to their 

thoughtfulness and gracious generosity.ò    Harriett S. 

 

ñI just wanted to drop you a line and say how much Iôve appreciated all your care and support to my parents 

over this past year and many preceding years.  Itôs been a difficult time dealing with both their illnesses in 

2014, and Fisher House has been such a great option for their stays during their treatments and 

hospitalizations.  You have all made Fisher Houses at Wright-Patt a warm and welcoming home, so much 

more than just a place to spend the night?  Your genuine concern and thoughtfulness make it the next best 

thing to being home with family.ò    Lindsay D. 

 

ñWe have been retired from the U. S. Army for 25 years and havenôt lived near a base since we moved back 

home to wild, wonderful West Virginia.  It has been our pleasure to meet all of the great people who run the 

Fisher House.  Julie, Ida and all of the volunteers have treated us great.  We have also met some wonderful 

guests and patients here and wish everyone the best of luck and happiness.  Thanks to the Fishers, we have 

enjoyed our visit to Ohio and will always remember our second home, for seven weeks!!ò  Jack and Mary F. 

 

ñI have flown here from Fort Campbell, Kentucky, to have spinal surgery.  I will only stay here at the Fisher 

House for two nights, but I can tell this is a wonderful sanctuary for the mind and soul.  This great place 

really reduces the anxiety of everything.  I will stay in the hospital for three days before my return to 

Kentucky.  Soldiers do not seem to be appreciated most places they travel.  Coming here to this place makes 

19İ years in the Army feel worth it.  Thank you and God Bless.ò    Michael R. 

 

ñItôs hard to put in to words what being here has meant to us.  Itôs our Fisher óHomeô not óThe Fisher Houseô.  

All of you and many of the other guests have become like family.  We have been able to share our 

experiences (good and bad) with you all and know that we are not alone.  Everything was so new and scary 

for us at first, but right away we felt at home here.  As much as we may have thought we wanted to be at 

home in Wisconsin, I know now this is where we were supposed to have been.  It means so much to us to 

have had your support and friendship during our stay; it has made a huge difference.  I donôt want to think 

about what it would have been like if the Fisher House (all of you included) was not here for us ï and so 

many others.  Sometimes we forget about the reasons we are here and are just going on living our lives and 

sometimes the reasons are so in our face itôs hard to breatheéhard to see anything else.  Itôs then that weôd 

see your smiles or you would share a story or a place to visit that youôd think we would be interested in and 

things would seem ónormalô again.  That is what it is all about; finding ñnormalò in the midst of all this 

craziness.  Thank you with all of our hearts.ò    Dan and Mary J. 
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